
Upcoming Events        

Next Board Meeting           

Nov 9, 2017 

Next Assoc. Meeting          

Nov. 16, 2017 

 Agenda:  TBD 

Welcome Baskets will be 

available at future       

meetings for new            

residents.                      

Veteran’s & First  Re-

sponders Appreciation 

BBQ and Chili Cook-Off      

Sat., November 11, 3-6 pm 
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President Leslie Pope-Hall 352-861-3292  

BLCTIE@AOL.com 

Vice-President Heidi Boynton 253 347-3573  

Heidi.boynton@staples.com 

Secretary Karen Reade 622-2030 

at20146@earthlink.net 

Treasurer Dick Woodrome 861-2364 

rdw218w@aol.com 

Beautification Chair: Vacant  

MINUTES ARE POSTED ON THE WEBSITE AFTER 

THE BOARD MEETINGS AND THE GENERAL     

MEMBERSHIP MEETINGS 

Control  Chair:  Elaine Hager,                   

Zach Zachary, Tom Corrow 

857-4825 

Directory Chair: Elizabeth Waller  304-8871  

Membership Chair: Linda Lemisch 267 218-2448 

Newsletter         Chair: Dorothy Henry 

MWFPOAnewsletter@gmail.com 

Jodie Gebhard, Sandy Mollberg 

 

 

 

Parties Chair: Connie Story &  

Sandy Mollberg 

369-0809 

861-9622 

Recycling Chair: Rachael &  Lillian Workman       

Refreshments Chair: BK Sawyer,  Janice & Art   

Eide 

861-8883 

Sunshine Chair: Jennie Adams 854-1914 

Welcome Chair: Della Brock, Linda Lemisch 873-2726 

Officers of MWFPOA  &  Standing Committees 
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ASSOCIATION INFORMATION 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE:     

 

  “ I thought it would be nice this month, to get to know the members of the 

Board.  This month, our Secretary, Karen Reade, will tell you a little about her-

self.  Best always, Leslie” 

 

When Leslie asked me to write something about myself, I thought back to my first resume’.  All it in-

cluded was graduating from high school, babysitting experience, and the personal accomplishment 

of Curved Bar Rank in Girl Scouts.  I got the job to pay for college, but I think my aunt working there 

had more to do with it than my resume’.  It got me thinking that I have worked at so many places that 

don’t exist now, like that first real job at the huge institutional county old folks home, which was 

closed and replaced by individual care centers. Later was as an assistant manager at a S.S. Kresge, 

the original 5 and 10 that morphed into K-Mart.  Or the lumber mill that was taken over in a buy-out, then pre-empted by a 

government take-over of the timber lands. Everyone was “laid off”.  When I married a Canadian, I worked in Canada for an 

art supply place that was purchased by an English company. We moved from Toronto, Ont. to Vancouver, B.C., and I worked 

for a company that packaged nuts for a now long gone grocery store. 

When we moved to Florida to be near my parents, I started work for the U.S. Postal Service. I knew it was never going to dis-

appear.  But the job changed so much, with the computers, machinery and vehicle advancements, and personnel adjust-

ments; it required a new set of skills from the ones I learned when I started.   And as computer communication has taken over 

our lives, it has less relevance than it did when I started. I can remember taking mail out to the street with social security 

checks, and seeing the street lined with people at the mail box, waiting to take them to the bank.  Banks closed at 3 P.M., so 

timing was everything. Almost 30 years went by.  At the same time, those years were filled with family, including two sons, 

and helping with my husband’s business, and as much travel as we could muster. 

Now I am retired, and when we found Meadow Wood Farms, we fell in love.  It seems like we have been thinking of some 

place like this for years.  That “someday” place was real.  I have slowly been trying to get involved in some of the opportuni-

ties here, from line dancing to parties to the Property Owners Association.  I haven’t met anyone who doesn’t feel like they 

could be family.  O.K., so you would have to know my family, but you know what I mean. It feels like home. 

Karen Reade 



ASSOCIATION BUSINESS AND INFO AASSOCIATION INFORMATION ASSOCIATION INFORMATION 

Directory Information 

ASSOCIATION INFORMATION ASSOCIATION INFORMATION 
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ASSOCIATION INFORMATION 

Membership  & Newsletter 

The current membership year runs from June to the end of 

May the next year. Please renew your membership ASAP. Your 

membership supports the monthly Newsletter along with a 

multitude of events and improvements to our community. We 

need all of you to participate in keeping Meadow Wood Farms 

the wonderful place to live that we enjoy. Finally, don’t forget 

that as a member you have a voice and a vote and are encour-

aged to participate in all aspects of the Association.  

Need to check if you’ve paid? Contact Dick Woodrome at 

861 -2364 or email him at rdw218w@aol.com. You can have 

the good feeling that comes from being an involved and con-

tributing member of your community.  

The NEWSLETTER will be delivered to everyone in MWF 

who requested it. Mailing tubes have been attached to your 

mailbox stand in order to make these deliveries legal in the 

eyes of the USPS. If you’re not getting one and/or need a tube, 

contact Dick Woodrome at 861-2364 or email him at 

rdw218w@aol.com  

**NOTICE: Residents who summer outside of Meadow 

Wood Farms please advise Dick Woodrome to update your 

subscription from home delivery to the mailing list.**  

 Sunshine Report 

 If you are aware of someone who could benefit from 

receiving a card, whether due to illness or other 

reason, please notify: Jennie Adams 854-1914 

 

Thank you to our generous mem-

bers who contribute delicious 

goodies to our meetings making 

them  more festive and social.  

Update Info to Directory:   

The 2017-2018 Meadow Wood Farms Telephone Directory will  

be available at upcoming Association meetings, or you can con-

tact Elizabeth Waller, Elizabeth@slowturningfarm.com           

352 304-8871 to find out how to get one.  One copy free to mem-

bers.  Non-members can purchase a copy for $5 and members 

can purchase additional copies for $2 each.  

Corrections to the directory are as follows: 

Marilee McGinnis marymcginnis@hotmail.com, 561 723-3615 

Add;  

Jim & Sandy Joiner  38 Nashua Way, 352 237-0092 

drjoin@aol.com 

Irene Slockbower 16 Never Bend DR. iwarcz@hotmail.com 

 Recycle Your Aluminum Cans  

A Portion to Benefit MWFPOA Treasury 

Thank you Rachael and Lillian Workman! 

The recycle point for your aluminum cans is at the 

front entrance to the Friendship Park on Lake 

View Drive East. Barrels are provided for that  

purpose.  Cans that are rinsed, tab tops removed 

and crushed are our favorites. Tab tops may go to 

any charity you know or bring them  to meetings 

to go to Shands Juvenile Kidney foundation. 

ALUMINUM CANS ONLY PLEASE! 

The ‘It Pays to Come to Meetings’ jackpot is up to 

$100. A drawing will be held at the next  MWFPOA 

General Meeting for $125.00, adding $25 each 

meeting until a name of a present resident is 

drawn.  It REALLY pays to come to the meetings.  

Come to the Meeting 

and Win $125 

THANK YOU NEWSLETTER DELIVERY PEOPLE!  

A volunteer group of your neighbors delivers your 

newsletter every month . This saves the association 

considerable mailing expense and ensures that you 

get your newsletter in a timely manner. 

The newsletter is ALSO available in color on the website.  

www.mwfpoa.com 

 

Ownership Changes this Month in MWF 

New                                       Gone 

Kimberly Bartnick              Ludys Martinez 3 Lakeside Dr 

Louis Rodes                         Bongiorno 9 Count Fleet 

Felix Charlemagne            Giumarelli 13811 W Hwy 328 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 

Control Committee                    Community Matters 

                                        

                                              Fencing and Your Control Committee 

 

Do you remember the first time you saw the community of Meadow Wood Farms? Maybe you drove by many times before 

deciding to rent or buy in this subdivision. 

  What was the first thing that caught your eye? For me it was the fencing. Fencing provides security, boundary definition, 

and adds a continuity that wouldn't exist without it.   As any community ages, some things deteriorate over time, included in 

those things would be fencing. 

  Your Control Committee exists to assist our friends and neighbors with courteously responding to properly filed complaints 

or questions about fencing. We are conscious of the fact that not everyone may want to repair a fence. There is no require-

ment to have a frontal fence, but if you have one it must conform to the designs illustrated in the MWFPOA Telephone Direc-

tory on page 40. These designs are also regulated by Section 19 on page 26.  If you do not want to repair the frontal fencing 

along your lot, just remove the fence. Not all issues that we examine turn out to be violations. 

  Your Control Committee is made up of your friends and neighbors. We are volunteers who care about the appearance of 

our community and who respond to issues as they arise. Maintaining property value is a primary goal of our attention to fenc-

ing and related issues.   Robert Frost, the esteemed New England poet, remarks in his poem Mending Wall, 'Good fences 

make good neighbors.' 

I happen to believe that good neighbors make good neighbors. If you have any questions about fencing, please feel free to 

contact me at 603-553-5851. 

 

Tom Corrow 

Control Committee member.  

 

Meadow Wood Farms Critter News 

 

I would like to express my appreciation for the many good folks in this community who open their hearts and homes to animals 

in need.  The Coveney family continues their amazingly long and demanding struggle with Paddy, Deni now has 4 more cats 

and an unidentified resident took home a sadly geriatric and almost hairless dog wandering the 

road recently. 

I’ve been able to rehome a number of “visitors”, including the memorable Dooley, who now lives 

with Elizabeth Waller (check out her footwear – if the shoes don’t match, it’s because Dooley only 

eats one of each pair). 

Sherlock remains with me at this time and is definitely progressing toward something approach-

ing domestication, although the road ahead may still be fairly lengthy. 

When I moved into MWF, part of the attraction was the “equine friendly” designation and I do 

love horses, in spite of the many fractured bones I’ve endured related to my adventures with 

them.  However, my life now revolves around canine and feline needs.  

On that note, I would like to remind everyone that taking the time to fill out a registry form for 

your 4 footed friends can make a positive difference should one of them become separated from you.  Don’t rule out the possi-

bility – it happens even with the most cautious owners. I am happy to deliver forms and pick up completed ones.  Keeping 

some form of identification on your pet or microchipping is important  (don’t forget to register the chip and update the infor-

mation if you move).  And neutering our pets??  I won’t even go there now – but perhaps next month. 

Stevie Gordon               484-802-3786 



ARTICLES OF INTEREST      MORE ASSOCIATION INFORMATION PAYNES PRAIRIE PRESERVE STATE PARK 
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ASSOCIATION INFORMATION 

 

                                                                               CLUBS & ACTIVITIES 

Do you know of a Meadow Wood Farms neighbor in need? The Meadow Wood Farms Angels is a 

group of anonymous volunteers who are ready to help with those small, one-time projects that our 

neighbors cannot do by themselves by reason of age, illness, disability, or lack of funds. 

To submit a request for assistance, email: MWFAngels@gmail.com or call Elizabeth Waller. The An-

gels will contact you and obtain additional information in order to evaluate the request. 

LINE DANCING —— Sandy Mollberg 
 

      Regular line dancing starting Mondays at 7 pm. Friendship Park.  

 

Everyone invited to join in. on the fun. We will be reviewing dances. 

Friendship Park.  Everyone invited to join in and learn to line dance.   

Line dancing is performed by a number of people all facing in the same direction 

and moving in lines. Partners are not needed to enjoy this style of dance. 

OCALA WALK TO END ALZHEIMER’S 2017 

 

Saturday, October 21st, dawned clear and breezy as 15 members of the Meadow Wood 

Memory Walkers team gathered at Tuscawilla Park in Ocala for the 2017 Walk to End Alzhei-

mer’s.  Following our catered breakfast in the Pace Setters tent (to which we were invited as a 

result of our outstanding fundraising in 2016), the team gathered for a group photo before 

setting out on the three-mile walk.  This year our Meadow Wood neighbors were joined by 

several non-MWF team members who accompanied us in support of family or friends suffer-

ing or lost to Alzheimer’s.  Hundreds of walkers all carried colorful flower pinwheels—orange 

for general supporters, yellow for caregivers, purple for those who have lost someone, and 

blue for current dementia patients-- that only added to the festive atmosphere.  As stated in 

the Opening ceremony, we all hope for the addition of a fifth color to the rainbow: a white 

flower to signify the first Alzheimer’s SURVIVOR.   

Team captain Elizabeth Waller was “assisted” on the walk by Team mascot Hoss Kane, who 

showed off his strength by pulling her along in her wheelchair (necessary thanks to an inconveniently fractured foot).  Later 

on, Hoss was relieved by team members Bill Woods and Frank Amey, who ably steered around cracks, curbs, and RR tracks 

with only a modicum of damage to Elizabeth and to the wheelchair.  

I think it’s fair to say that everyone had a wonderful time at the event.  And thanks to our MWF and other donors, once again 

we were at the top of the heap.  At this point, with some donations still to be recorded, we are the #1 team!  By our calcula-

tions, the Meadow Wood Memory Walkers raised over $13,000 for the cause, with one of our team members, Bill Woods, rais-

ing $7,700 all on his own.  We rock!  

Just a reminder:  donations will be accepted for this year’s Walk until December 31, so if you just didn’t get around to it, go 

ahead and take care of it now by visiting http://www.act.alz.org and looking up our Team page.  You could be the one who 

pushes us over the line into 1st place! 

Elizabeth Waller, Captain 

Complete list of team members: Cheryl Amey, Frank Amey, Bob Coveney, Barbara Eaton, Buddy Henry , Dorothy Henry, 

Dave Kane, Deb Kane, Hoss Kane (official mascot), Barbara Keeler, Karen Reade 

Leo  Smith, Linda Smith, Courtney Wiest (and daughter Presley), Bill Woods 

Team members not present at Walk, but much appreciated: Martha Belchic-Loeb 

Leslie Pope-Hall, Lori Tankel, Don Vance, Cyndy West 

http://www.act.alz.org/
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CLUBS & ACTIVITIES                       
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DANCING UNDER THE STARS 

HOLLYWOOD NIGHTS     

Wow!  The party committee headed by Connie Story and Sandy Mollberg, did it again. This fall’s Dancing Under the Stars 

was a huge success in every way. Even with all the party gifts, music, dancing, food and drink, decorations and entertain-

ment, they always clear expenses and actually make some money.  

 The theme was Hollywood Nights, so of course, it included the appearance of well-known stars on the red carpet. Sassy Lu-

cille Ball (Sandy Mollberg) was the first to show up followed by a sashaying, “better when she’s bad”, Mae West (Jodie 

Gebhard). Judy Garland (Pam Hebert) skipped down the yellow brick road as Dorothy.  Inspector Clouseau (Tony Lemisch) 

arrived to the background music of the “Pink Panther” and Shirley Temple (Linda Lemisch) stayed up past her bedtime to 

celebrate with us.  

The usual fantastic feast was offered up for the guests. Jim Canterbury is always the unsung hero. Who do you think cuts up 

all the meat and hauls all that serving stuff in and out? We see you Jim. Almost everyone danced to the music provided by the 

DJ and his partner, who were fabulous. They loved our exuberant participation so much, that they offered to come back for 

another event for free! We are so cool!  

Oh, yes. Marilyn Monroe (Allison Carnell) was totally sexy in her signature white dress. The guys were particularly im-

pressed, when her skirt flipped up to show those long legs…… etc.  Making a fashionably late appearance were a whip 

cracking (sort of) Indiana Jones (Jim Bain), someone for the ladies to ogle, in the person of The Lone Ranger (Tim Smith) and 

his faithful companion Tonto (our very own part Indian Dennis Keeler).   

Usually, I’m still up North this time of year, so I didn’t realize just how much effort goes into this event. Here’s to everyone 

who makes this possible, including the party committee, the clean-up crew, who came out a previous week-end to scour the 

Park, the set-up volunteers and those who stay to put everything away at the end of a wonderful evening. Also, we can’t for-

get our neighbors, who are willing to risk their dignity for our entertainment.  The weather was warm, but bug free. Can’t 

wait until next year. See you then.  

        Jodie Gebhard 
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CLUBS & ACTIVITIES 

MEADOW WOOD EQUINE CLUB —Carol Shockey 

                                                                            CLUBS & ACTIVITES 

 

MWEC - Meadow Wood Equine Club Inc. (not affiliated with MWFPOA) is a social group of horse orient-

ed people. Join us for discussions, find someone to ride with, camaraderie, potlucks, store discounts, etc.. 

Guests are always welcome.  Membership is open to anyone – you do not have to live in Meadow Wood 

Farms or even own a horse to join. Membership is $5.00 a year 1/1 to 12/31. Members receive a 10% dis-

count off “most in store items” at Seminole, Tack Shack and J & J Tack. - some restrictions apply – some 

items are not discounted, such as feed, hay, shavings, and warehouse items. Ask store for their details. You 

must show your membership card to receive the discount.  

For more information, please call: Secretary-Treasurer Kathy Rohlwing at 895-9977, or Vice-President Carol Shockey at 873-

4719, or President Leroy Conro at 873-2153. 

                               **********************Upcoming Events *********************** 

 

November 4, 2017 - 36th Annual Marion County Chili Cook-off - 10:00 am - 5:00 pm - Rain or Shine - Adults $5, Seniors/Students 

$3. at the Southeastern Livestock Pavilion - 2232 NE Jacksonville Road.  sample nearly 60 varieties of chili. Other food and drink 

are also available. Enjoy live entertainment, craft beer tasting and a car show.  

 

November 11, 2017 - 4-H Horse Horse Show - at the Southeastern Livestock Pavilion - 2232 NE Jacksonville Road.   

 

November 11, 2017 - Tractor Supply Farm Swap - Saturday -  9:00 am - 2:00 pm - (RAIN OR SHINE) - Buy-Sell-Trade Anything 

and Everything Poultry, Livestock or Farm related (NO yard sale items). Bring your own setup - tables, cages, corrals, etc. at 

Dunnellon Tractor Supply, 11242 N Williams St aka US41  

 

November 11 - 12, 2017 - Western Dressage Association of FL - Free admission,  spectators  welcome.  at Grand Oaks Resort & 

Carriage Museum, 3000 Marion County Rd, Weirsdale.  (352)750-5500.  For more information, map & directions - http://

thegrandoaks.com/   

 

November 17 to 19, 2017 - SEFBR Tour of Champions Barrel Race Finals- at the Southeastern Livestock Pavilion,  2232 NE Jack-

sonville Road.  For more information - http://www.tourofchamps.com/   

 

November 18 & 19, 2017 - Hunt Country Horse Show - hunters & jumpers  soar over fences and other obstacles. 9 AM TO 5 PM 

at several Arenas. No admission price, spectators welcome! Children’s event at the Front Arena (museum side). at Grand Oaks 

Resort & Carriage Museum, 3000 Marion County Rd, Weirsdale.  (352)750-5500.  For more information, map & directions - 

http://thegrandoaks.com/ 

 

November 25 - December 2, 2017 - Grand Oaks Festival of Trees - Free - the Front Arena will be transformed into a Winter 

Wonderland of decorated Trees and Wreath on display for viewing each night from 4 pm to 8 pm. Holiday music, refreshments 

amd nightly activties. Visitors are invited to vote for their favorite display to win our People’s Choice Award, bid on Trees at the 

LIVE auction and purchase Wreaths on Saturday, December 2nd. 100% of the funds raised by each display during the live auc-

tion and wreath sales will go to the charity associated with that display.  at Grand Oaks Resort & Carriage Museum, 3000 Marion 

County Rd, Weirsdale.  (352)750-5500.  For more information, map & directions - http://thegrandoaks.com/ 

 

December 2 & 3, 2017 - Tack Shack Horsey Yard Sale - Saturday and Sunday - the back parking lot becomes an equine flea 

market with folks selling used tack, gently used stable equipment, and all kinds of other used horsey things in conjunction with 

a  store wide sale at Tack Shack of Ocala and Tack Shack Too Western store. Selling spaces are 10' X 10' and the fee is $15.00, 

charged for each space is donated to the Marion County 4H Horse Specialty Club, who are on hand selling breakfast sandwich-

es, hamburgers, hotdogs, coffee, cold drinks and snacks. 481 SW 60th Ave. Ocala  873-3599. Yard Sale vendor set up starts at 

6:30 Sat, 7:30 Sun.  For more information - http://www.tackshackocala.com/info.html 
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Our Newsletter is distributed to Meadow Wood Farms Residents both in Paper Format & Online!   
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St John’s United Methodist Church Cotton Plant            
12390 W Hwy 328, Ocala, FL  34482 

Pastor Christine Webb 

A Place to Call Home                                                                                                       

Love God, Love People, Serve Our Community 

NEW  a  2nd Service 8 am-9 am w/Holy Communion every Sunday                                  

Adult Sunday School 9:15 am                                                                                   

Sunday Worship & Children’s Sunday School 10:30 am                                            

**Fun Youth Activities Wednesdays 6 pm, includes Dinner**     

Breakfast Buffet – sponsored by Men’s Club                                                                                

Sat Nov 4th  7:30 am-9:30 am    Every 1st Saturday!                               

Pancakes, Eggs, Bacon, Sausage, Grits, Biscuits’n Gravy, OJ         

$6/Kids $3 /under 10 FREE 

 ALL are Welcome!  

www.stjohnscp.com                                      

352-237-5777 

 



ADVERTISEMENTS    

 

The 2017 4th Annual Veteran’s BBQ and Chili Cook-Off! 

 

This year’s premier family event, the 4th Annual Veteran’s and First Responders BBQ and Chili Cook-Off is scheduled for 

Saturday afternoon, November 11 from 3:00 pm until 6:00 pm.  (See flyer elsewhere in Newsletter) Once again we have 

requested the vintage military vehicles be present to help honor our veterans.  Not only are our Veterans and Active Ser-

vice Members being honored, but we are also honoring our First Responders, past and present. 

Thanks to Warren Levin, this year we will have the Dunnellon High School Air Force JROTC present the Colors to open our 

event.  This will be a great opportunity for you to see what these fine young men and women have accomplished and the 

pride they take in our country.  It is certainly something you will want to see.  

All of those being honored get a complementary meal to thank them for their service and for helping keep America and 

the communities they have served safe.  Meals for others are only $5 each.  Bring your children or grandchildren so they 

can see the vehicles and learn a little history from those who have served.   

It is important we get a count of those attending so we can plan for the main course of the meal.  This year we are going to 

provide pulled pork as our main course, with buns and water and iced tea.  Once again we are asking our wonderful 

neighborhood cooks to contribute something, either a side dish or a dessert to help make the event another great suc-

cess.   

To obtain your tickets, please contact me directly at 509-7754, or by email at dck945@yahoo.com and I’ll bring them to 

you.  You can also pick them up at line dancing from Sandy Mollberg, by calling her at 861-9622 or flagging her down on 

her scooter.  All Board members also have tickets and will be happy to provide them for you.  

If you are interested in helping me with the tickets, or organizing the Chili Cook-Off, please contact me.  As many of you 

know, I can use all the help I can get.   Dave Kane 
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MEET YOUR NEIGHBORS 

— Jodie Gebhard 

We have a plethora of interesting and creative people among us . We thought you would like to 

meet them or get to know them better.  Likewise if you have someone you think we should feature, 

let us know at mwfpoanewsletter@gmail.com 

Meet Your Neighbor: Devoni Stephens 

 

I love meeting young people who have ideas and enthusiasm. It bodes well for the future. We have such an 

aspiring entrepreneur right here in Meadow Wood Farms. Devoni Stephens came to the Board Meeting with a 

proposal. He is currently at the College of Central Florida, studying business and design. As part of an ongoing 

program, he has come up with an interesting idea to fulfill a “concept project” emanating from an economic study 

in school.  The concept is to come up with something that would produce the maximum efficiency along with 

maximum output to increase productivity. This plan should also be applicable to everyday use.  

He has an idea, but the next part of the exercise is to “establish factually, what you perceive to be the case”.  

Devoni needs our help to test his plan out before he presents it for school. His project is to create a car wash, 

utilizing a 12 volt water pump, which he believes is the most efficient way to save water, while accomplishing the 

task effectively.  

The average car wash uses 8-120 gallons of water per wash.     

Commercial washes use 30-60 gallons, because they recycle the water. (Yuk! I didn’t know that. ) 

A nozzle uses 65-85 gallons. 

A bucket uses 8-15 gallons.  

Devoni thinks he can work his magic with 4-6 gallons for a sedan and 5-10 gallons for an SUV or Truck, but that is 

what this exercise is all about…..to factually prove his premise.  

Here’s how we can help this enterprising 20 year old, young neighbor: 

He received approval from the board to use the neighborhood as his testing ground for a limited time. He 

proposes to conduct a private car wash at his home 11 NORTHERN DANCER. The first date is NOV. 5, a 

Sunday, and will be every other Sunday thereafter for 3 months.  He will have a sign out front on those days 

with the hours and prices. $20 for cars ----cleaning inside and out, $40 for SUV’s or Trucks -----also inside 

and out.  First week 12-5 pm. Thereafter the hours will be announced on our aol site.   You can also call Devoni at 

352 804-2503.                                                                                                                                    

If it all works out, Devoni hopes to add this experiment to his portfolio for product development with the ultimate 

goal of transferring to UCF. He said that experience counts a lot in this endeavor.  

Or, who knows, maybe we will be participating in the emergence of the next CAR WASH KING???? Will you 

remember us then, Devoni? 
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JOIN MEADOW  WOOD FARMS ASSOCIATION 

MEADOW WOOD FARMS WEBSITES:   

www.mwfpoa.com 

From main page, click on Neighbor to Neighbor- Neighbor to Neighbor Directory 

From main page, click on   Newsletter  - and then the month.—Newsletters 

Annual membership dues for the MWFPOA are June through 

May. If you aren’t a member, we would love for you to join us. 

The MWFPOA provides all kinds of services for your neighbor-

hood (including this newsletter). Please use the form below to 

accompany your check. Need to check if you’ve paid? Contact 

Dick Woodrome at 861-2364 or email him at rdw218w@aol.com.  

Membership Form & Information to Access 

Our Website, etc. 

To Join The Meadow Wood Farms Email Blasts and Conversation, go to 

Meadowwoodfarms1@aol.com and ask the site master to add your email 

address. Please respect the rules...no politics, or religion or any attach-

ments or offensive material. This site is offered by a private member of 

the association. It is an extremely useful tool and we are grateful to that 

person.  

Please send or email items to be published to: 

Dorothy Henry 

email: mwfpoanewsletter@gmail.com 

Send payment for ads to  

Dick Woodrome 

MWFPOA, P.O. Box 771896, Ocala, FL 34477 

MEADOW WOOD FARMS PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC. 

Please send your check for $55.00 (Annual Dues Effective  June 01, 2017) with this form to : 

Meadow Wood Farms Property Assoc., Inc., P.O. Box 771896, Ocala FL 34477 

 

Also, please print & fill out the below information: 

 

Name (s):________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Address:________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Email:___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Phone:__________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

_____  YES      _______NO      Put my/our information in the directory. 

_____YES      ______NO      I want my/our Newsletter mailed to my/our address. Otherwise it is always  

   posted on the website, which saves the Association printing and mailing costs. 

A  directory is distributed to MWFPOA member at no charge. It may be purchased by non-members for $5.00. 

Additional copies for members = $2.00.  

Please Join 



MEADOW WOOD FARMS  

PROPERTY OWNERS  ASSOC. 

P.O. BOX 77-1896 

OCALA, FL 34477-1896 

. Photos always look 

better in our online 

www.meadowwoodfarmsocala.com  

 

 

 

                                                           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

http://meadowwoodfarmsocala.com/newsletter.htm

